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MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

This week I attended a meeting 
with the other Head teachers from 
the St Albans Primary Schools. Part 
of the meeting centered around 
what schools were doing about the 
crisis in the Ukraine. As a collec-
tive, we have decided to come to-
gether on the 21st of March for 
‘Reach out for Refugees Day’ with 
funds going towards the Herts for 
Refugees appeal, where we know 
that funding will go directly to the 
right places, where there is the 
most need. While this does recog-
nize the impact of the war in the 
Ukraine, we are mindful that there 
are also many refugees from coun-
tries such as Yemen, Syria, Afghan-
istan, Ethiopia and many other 
places across the world, who are 
equally deserving of support. 
There will be more information in  
a letter coming shortly. 

I am pleased to announce that we 
have a new caretaker who will be 
starting will us in the next few 
weeks. David Garment, will be tak-
ing over from Don and will be on 

site in the mornings, so please greet 
him a warm welcome when you see 
him. I would also like to thank Don 
for his hard work at Aboyne and 
wish him the very best in his new 
role working for Tottenham Football 
Club. 

This week we had the author, Sufiya 
Ahmed inspiring the children. We 
still have some of her books availa-
ble to buy if you didn’t get a chance. 
We have ordered the books that she 
was short of for the children who 
missed out—hopefully they will be 
here soon. 

In May we are going to be used as a 
polling station for the local elec-
tions. This will mean that both 
Nursery and Reception are closed 
for those two days. Apologies, but 
hopefully this will give parents in 
those two year groups plenty of 
warning about the closure. School 
does remain open for the rest of the 
school. 

And finally, well done to Year 6. It’s 
great to see the children sharing 
their work so eloquently. 

Have a good weekend! 

HOT CHOCOLATE FRIDAY 

Congratulations to the following 
children who always go ‘over and 
above’: 

Y6 Lotta Y5 Edie & Matilda  Y4 Finn 

Y3 Mia Y2 Alex Y1 Celeste 

PHILOSOPHY FOR CHILDREN QUES-
TION from Matilda Y2 

Is it possible to have will power all the 
time? 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Wed 16th Mar—Parents Evening  

Friday 18th Mar— Wear Red for Comic Relief 

Mon 21st March—Reach out for Refugees 
Day 

Tues 22nd March—The Jungle Book produc-
tion @ School  

Tues 22nd March—Year 4 Sports Festival 

Tues 29th Mar—Y3/Y4 Matinee Performance 
1.45pm 

Wed 30th Mar —Y3/Y4 Main performance 
6.30pm 

Fri 1st Apr—END OF TERM—school closes at 
1:30pm 



The Explorer 

By Katherine Rundell 

Recommended by Max (Year 4) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“When their plane crashes, four children are 
stranded in the Amazon jungle. Now they have to 

survive alone. But was someone their before them? I 
have really enjoyed this book because it is both in-

teresting and exciting. 

MESSAGES FROM THE OFFICE 

 

Clubs 

The new grid for the summer term will be coming out 

this week. We have some new clubs so please look out for 

the grid to get info on how to book! 

Gateway 

Please check you are up to date with all your consents, 
donations etc on school gateway. 

Dinner Money 

Forecast letters went home today, please retrieve them 

from your child's bag!  

This week’s Gallery 
 

 


